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An update from Mr. Rubin... 

A warm welcome back to the start of the new academic year and to all of our new starters. It’s 
great to be back and the children are working so hard, focusing and settling in well. We 
launched the year with our Vision Day where the children reflected on how they will let their 
light shine this year. You can see their focus in the pictures below.  

Thank you to everyone that was able to attend our Meet the Teacher morning. The feedback 
was great and it was a good opportunity to hear about the year ahead. We will make sure that 
the slides get sent out to you with EYFS meetings to be arranged.  

I am in the process of finishing off our School Improvement Plan which we will be working 
through over the next three years. I look forward to sharing that with you.  

Have a great week and be kind to one another.  

 

 

 
Have a wonderful weekend and be kind to one another.  

 

 

 

Have a great weekend and remember to be kind to one another. 

 

 

 

 
 

Follow Us on X and Instagram  
One of the very best ways to keep up to date with what is happening in 

our school is to follow us on social media. We are on X 
https://twitter.com/StPaulsCESchool and 

https://www.instagram.com/stpaulswhitechapel/?hl=en 
Follow us – there are some fantastic photos and clips of your children. 
 
 

https://twitter.com/StPaulsCESchool
https://www.instagram.com/stpaulswhitechapel/?hl=en


 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meet The Teacher Positive Feedback 
 

• ‘It was very helpful as my child has moved to year 3 with lots of new changes I wasn’t 
aware of but now I am and able to support at home too.’ 
 

• ‘Teacher really friendly Good information about what the children will be learning.’ 
 

• ‘Interested that the school uses zones of regulations.’ 
 

 

New Parent Governor Needed 
 

Huge thanks to Mr Ahmed who has stepped down from his role as Parent Governor. He has 
supported the school since May 2023 and we are so grateful for his wisdom, time and support. 
Our Governing Body has a strong focus on three core strategic functions 

• Ensuring Clarity of Vision  

• Holding the Headteacher to account for the educational performance of the school and  
its pupils  

• Overseeing the financial performance of the school and making sure its money is well 
spent 

Governors commit to attend regular meetings and training. Each individual Governor is a 
member of the Governing Body and all decisions are the joint responsibility of the Governing 
Body.  
We are now looking for a new Parent Governor to join. If you could send expressions of interest 
to Parents@st-pauls.towerhamlets.sch.uk, we will begin the process.  
 

Staff Training Update 
 

We welcomed all of the Federation back to 
school for our whole school staff training. We 

updated staff on the latest changes to 
safeguarding as well presenting our Vision and 

Values. 
In addition, we had some training from the 

London Diocesan Board for Schools on 
Unconscious Bias. It was lovely to have 
everyone together in the one building. 

 
 
 
.   

mailto:Parents@st-pauls.towerhamlets.sch.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Celebration Assembly  

 
Every Thursday our whole school 
comes together to celebrate their 

achievements.  
 

Each class nominates children for a 
certificate of significant achievement 

when they have done something 
especially noteworthy.  

 
We recognise children who have 

earned their badges, we name our 
lunchtime helpers of the week,  table 
of the week, oracy ambassadors, and 
those spotted by our staircase spy for 

acts like holding doors or moving 
around the school beautifully.  

 
We also reward attendance with extra 
play for the class with the best weekly 
record. Finally, each teacher chooses 
one pupil to receive the Kindness Cup, 

one of the highest honours in the 
school. You can see from the picture 

above our first two very deserving 
winners. 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Collective Worship Update 

Our weekly Clergy ‘collective worship’ focused on the importance of wisdom, sharing the 
recent Confirmation of a former pupil and the huge interest from our pupils in our Worship 

Council. Lots of children have applied for the role and we look forward to interviewing them. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We Love to Read! 



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2 Visit 
Pizza 

Express  
Near The 
Tower of 
London 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fun in the Early Years 
 

The Early Years have been using their senses to 
discover and explore the world around them. 

Children enjoy investigations and challenges that 
spark curiosity and promote oracy, helping them 
share their ideas with confidence. They make the 

most of our beautiful outdoor provision, where 
every corner offers new opportunities to play, 

create and learn. Our staff provide a warm and 
nurturing environment that encourages children to 
be curious, imaginative and independent. Whether 
building, painting, storytelling or problem solving, 

they develop the skills they need for the next stage 
of their learning journey. Families comment on the 
joy and enthusiasm they see when visiting and we 
are always delighted to welcome new children into 

our school community. We still have a small 
number of part time and full time places available 

in Nursery and Reception. To arrange a visit 
please contact us at parents@st-

pauls.towerhamlets.sch.uk 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EVENSONG HARVEST 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Key Dates Coming Up: (Do check the calendar on the website too) 
 

Harvest In The Orchard  Wednesday 24th September  from 3:30pm  
(Swedenborg Gardens)  
Class 3 and 4 to Pizza Express  Wednesday 1st October  
Internet Safety Workshops  Thursday 2nd October  
Harvest Service at Church  Friday 3rd October  
Parents Afternoons/Evening  Tuesday 21st October  
Christmas Fayre   Wednesday 17th December  

 

Food Bank Update  
 

A big thank you to our brilliant team who every week 
help to coordinate our food bank. Thanks to Ms 

Sharena, Mr Andy and Ms Taybah for everything they 
do as well as our children who help with the 

assembling. 
 If you would like to be added to our distribution list, 

please email the school on parents@st-
pauls.towerhamlets.sch.uk 
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Penalty Notices Information – New 
National Framework 

 
Please read and familiarise yourself with 
the latest guidance from Tower Hamlets. 
Please note that the fines go to the local 
authority and that all schools receive this 
information to share with parents/carers. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WRAPAROUND CARE  
 

Our wraparound care 
after school club has 

started. 
 

It is open every day from 
3:30pm – 5:30pm and is 
open to everyone from 
Nursery to Year 6 at a 

cost of £8.00 per session 
that must be booked in 

advance. 
 

Lots of activities, healthy 
snacks and an 

opportunity to have fun in 
the safe environment of 

our school. 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 24th September 3.30pm-5pm 

Ocean Children and Family Centre, 

Whitehorse Road E1 0ND 

 

 

Use the QR code or this link to sign up 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHSNGE!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
  
195 days including 5 staff training day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 


